
            City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

December 18, 2017 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 
 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Kevin Richards, Lawrence 

Schadewald, and Joanne Tollison.    

Absent:   

 

Moved by Bruckner to approve the agenda as printed. Supported by Cilley.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion 

carried. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Richards that the minutes of the previous meeting, 12/4/17, be approved.  

       Supported by Tollison.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Invoices were presented to council in printed form by accounts: General fund- $17,815.46; Police fund- 

$207.18; Major St.-$0.00; Local St.- $0.00; Sewer fund- $14,805.45; Water fund- $15,009.54 for a total of 

$47,838.63.   Moved by Bruckner that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for the 

same. Supported by Schadewald.  Roll Call Vote: Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Public Comment: 

 

New Business: 

 

Moved by Bauer to approve the audit report dated June 30, 2017 as presented.  Supported by Bruckner.  

Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Mayor asked Richards to provide a copy of the letter from Summerfield Schools regarding the school 

doing snow removal from the Safe Routes to School sidewalks along Elizabeth Street. 

 

City council would like to extend condolences to the Village of Dundee for the passing of Police Chief 

Todd Opperman by sending a card. 

  

Bruckner asked about putting a stop sign at the intersection of Division and Elm for cars who travel the 

wrong way on Elm, as they don’t stop.  Deputy Corie advised against this.  Mayor will look into 

additional signage as people exit the school parking lot, not to turn right. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Mayor reported Arcadis does not have “as built” prints for the City water system.  He is contacting Drain 

Commission to see if they have a set. 

 

There are 2 seats to fill on the Compensation Commission.  We will advertise the openings on our website 

and Facebook.  Haller declined the invitation to fill the seat. 

 

Moved by Bruckner that Council adjourn at 7:33p.m. Supported by Cilley. Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) 

Motion carried. 

 

Guests:  Jeff Corie 

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Donna Maertin 

 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 

 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


